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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

12th March 2021



Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who have a positive attitude’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Myles R.

Eva K.
	Charlie B.

Harrison P.
	Bo I.

Molly R.
	Jenson C.

Marcos N.
	Noah F.

Lucas T.
	Evelyn T

Harry H.

	Year 1
	Zak C.

Jacob J.
	Eleanor J.

Oscar O’N.
	Vincent B-H.

Leonel S.
	Isaac E.

Seth P-G.
	Florence S.

Albie C.
	Warren H.

Esmae B.

	Year 2
	Jack A.

Skyla E.
	Starlett F-R.

Milo C-T.
	Marlie C.

Raya L.
	Olivia P.

Theo S.
	Alfie L.

Isabella D.
	Leo F.

Joshua C.

	Year 3
	Isaac S.

Kayden B.
	Isaac M.

Maddison S.
	Max S.

Taylor J.
	Cole C.

Layla G.
	Georgia G.

Jacob H.
	Mia C.

Evan R.

	Year 4
	Jacob H.

Sarocha M.
	Olivia W.

Rayan K.
	Elliot L.

Alex N.
	Harry W.

Olivia H.
	Darcey B.

Evan M-C.
	Kay F.

Cameron J.

	Year 5
	Jake C.

Emily B.
	Elizabeth P-G.

Rhys C.
	Harrison C.

Skylar S.
	Morgan F.

Ethan R.
	Grace G.

Cole G.
	Finlay W.

Rosie D.

	Year 6
	Emily J-P.

Oliver C-F.
	Billy P.

Zack S.
	Ben W.

Olivia K.
	Imogen K.

Chloe T.
	Tarl H.

Morgan  K.
	Layla A
Layla H.


	Walliams
	749
	Rowling
	741

	Dahl
	669
	Cowell
	684


Overall winners are Walliams with 749 points
Welcome back

It has been lovely to see all of the children return to school this week.  They have settled in well and have been very excited to see all of their friends again!

Thank you children

I would like to say a huge thank you to all of the children who have worked hard at both at home and at school during the recent lockdown. They all did a great job!

Thank you to all of the staff

I would also like to sincerely thank all of the Lowton West staff for the fantastic job that they have done during the recent lockdown. The Teachers did a fantastic job of teaching the pupils in school and preparing/ delivering the remote education. The Teaching Assistants did a great job of both supporting the pupils with their learning in school and supporting with the remote education monitoring and feedback. The Cleaning Staff/ Caretaker have continued to keep everyone safe with the additional cleaning and the Office Staff have done a brilliant job of coordinating the paper packs, undertaking the many additional office duties and supporting all parents, staff and pupils. The Kitchen Team and Midday Staff have continued to ensure that lunchtimes have ran smoothly and the Crossing Patrol have continued to keep everyone safe at the school crossing.  The Lowton West staff team will continue to do their very best to support all children and families during these unprecedented times. 

Thank you to all of the parents/ carers

Thank you parents for your support with the work at home and for the many kind messages of support that were e-mailed into school during the recent lockdown.
Thank you to all of the governors
Thank you to the governors for their hard work and continued support to the school during these difficult times.
World Book Day  

The children celebrated World Book Day on Thursday 4th March with a variety of activities, including the ‘Masked Reader’ competition where the pupils had to identify the teacher behind the mask. Many thanks to the teachers who took part – the children really enjoyed hearing their favourite story extracts that they recorded and seeing their super disguises! 

The following children had their names drawn from a hat and will each receive a selection of books. They are:

Rec Oliver K. (C1), Eleanor Cooper (C2)

Year 1 Clara J. (C3). Zara H. (C4)

Year 2 Ellie H. (C5). Theo S. (C6)

Year 3 Isaac S. (C7). Miley N. (C8)

Year 4 Jake C. (C9). Jessica D. (C10)

Year 5 Elena McG. (C11). Rhys C. (C12)

Year 6 Addison W. (13). Max E. (C14)
We would like to thank Mr Rigby (KS2 Assistant Head/ Literacy Leader) for organising the World Book Day!
Red Nose Day Friday 19th March

The Red Nose Day theme this year is all about showing we are at our best when we come together to be kind and look out for others. The smallest things really can make a big difference. The hope is to bring the country together using humour and the Red Nose Day initiative ‘Share A Smile’.

Lowton West is excited to be joining in with others around the UK to participate in fundraising for this good cause and we would like the children in school to support the fundraising by donating £1 to come in their own clothes for the day.  If possible, we are asking children to wear an item of clothing that is red.  However, if your child does not have a red item of clothing, they can just wear their own clothes. 

We ask that the children do not bring red noses into school due to current Covid restrictions.
NB: If it is your child’s PE day, they need will still need to come to school in their PE Kit but could wear something red linked to the theme. They should still be dressed appropriately for PE.
No Scooters  

Please note that children are not allowed to ride scooters on the school premises.
No Dogs  

Please be reminded that dogs are not allowed on the school premises.
Supervision of Children  

Please ensure that you keep your child with you at the end of the day and ensure that they are walking around the school premises. Some children have been running down the main path at the end of the day and we want to avoid any accidents. Thank you. 

Drop off and Collection  

In order to further reduce congestion on the school site, we ask that just one parent does the drop off and collection.  Once you have dropped off or collected your child, we ask that parents leave the school premises immediately and do not congregate in groups.  Please do not congregate in the area at the bottom of the school path.  Thank you for your support. 

Out of School Achievements
Well done to Aisla Mae P. (C9) who is currently raising money for Wigan and Leigh young carers by doing a sponsored walk every day for the duration of around 8 weeks; she has currently raised £888 in a short space of time.
Best wishes,

Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         
